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MEMORANDUM

TO: All House Members

FROM: Representative Dan Truitt

DATE: September 14, 2012

RE: Proposed Legislation — Pennsylvania Safe Schools (PASS) Act

You’ve undoubtedly seen the green signs around the Capitol and may have met with some of the
supporting students. Now is your chance to support the PASS Act!

In the very near future, I will introduce legislation designed to enhance the ways that our school districts
prevent and respond to bullying in our schools. A draft of the legislation is attached. Children who are
the victims of bullying in our schools are often deprived of the opportunity to enjoy education and
learning. We owe it to them to be more organized and vigilant in our efforts to provide them with a
positive and safe learning environment. The Pennsylvania Safe Schools (PASS) Act can help make that a
reality.

My legislation has been developed with the help of the Pennsylvania Student Equality Coalition (PSEC)
and with input from representatives of my home school district. At its core, the bill requires school
districts to develop a more comprehensive policy to define bullying, establish procedures for responding
to it, establish procedures for reporting it, and train school district employees. However, to minimize the
burden on school districts, the legislation also requires the Department of Education (PDE) to develop a
model policy and corresponding on-line training program that school districts can adopt if they prefer not
to develop their own policy and training program. The legislation also requires PDE to create an on-line
“Safe Schools Portal” that school district personnel can use to enter and track incidents of bullying AND
acts of violence that the districts are already required to report to PDE. This system, in turn, would
automatically generate periodic reports and e-mail them to principals, superintendents, PDE officials, and
legislators on a specified schedule.

School districts are already required to submit annual safe schools reports that take a great deal of time to
produce. This legislation will automate that process so that more data can be reported with considerably
less effort by school administrators. This will enable administrators to focus more of their time on
preventing bullying in our schools and providing our students with a positive and safe learning
environment.

If you would like to co-sponsor this legislation please call Amy Stouffer at 260-6164 or email
astouffer(@pahousegop.com. Thank You.



